

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner

PO Box 688 PE29 9LA

Tel: 0300 333 3456

Email: Cambs-pcc@cambs.pnn.police.uk

Follow us on: 2 /@PCCCambs

Councillor Ben Shelton
Cambridgeshire Police and Crime Panel
c/o Paulina Ford
Democratic Services Team
Peterborough City Council

By email: paulina.ford@peterborough.gov.uk

1st July 2016

Dear Ben

I refer to the Cambridgeshire Police and Crime Panel's ("the Panel") report dated 30<sup>th</sup> June 2016 following the Deputy Police and Crime Commissioner's Confirmation Hearing on the 29<sup>th</sup> June 2016.

In accordance with paragraph 12 of Schedule 1 of the Police Reform and Social Responsibility Act 2011, this letter acts as my formal response to the Panel's report.

I note and welcome the Panel's decision and the reasons for their decision regarding my appointment of Andy Coles as Cambridgeshire's Deputy Police and Crime Commissioner.

Both Andy and I look forward to working with Panel during our term in office.

Yours sincerely,

Jason Ablewhite

**Cambridgeshire Police and Crime Commissioner**